
 
 

Graduate Executive Committee 
March 13, 2020 

Minutes 
 

Attendees: 
Voting Members: Brian McAllister, Jeff Spicher, Mandi Elder, Margaret Harris, Jon Caudill, David Moon, 
Cathy Simmons, Adham Atyabi, Brandon Vogt, Karen Livesey, Janel Owens, Jeremy Bono, Leilani Feliciano, 
David Fenell, Linda Button, Sylvia Mendez 
Non-Voting Members: Mary Rupp, Wendy Clouse, Katie Pence, Barbara Fry, Tina Ewald, Sudhanshu 
Semwal Jose Mora, Kelli Klebe, Kylie Rossman 

 
 Reactivation of the Mathematics Education subplan and change name (see attached, Katie Pence) 

o The GEC voted to recommend approval to reactivate the subplan. (14 Yes, 0 No, 0 Abstain) 
 

 Revision of the Teaching Elementary Mathematics graduate certificate (see attached, Katie Pence) 
o The GEC voted to recommend approval for the credit change, name change and status to Gainful 

Employment (13 Yes, 0 No, 0 Abstain) 
 

 Admission dates and eligibility for financial aid: For applicants to have access to Financial Aid Portal, they 
need to be admitted and all processing needs to be done and the portal needs to be activated. Students apply 
for scholarships through their portal and scholarship application deadlines are March 1. You may want to 
consider having a financial aid priority deadline early enough so that your application process and the 
processing time period after we receive your decision sheet (5 days) gets completed in time for students to 
be able to apply for applications. It is also useful if your letters give information about the applications 
students can apply for and the deadline. If you want to change any of your deadlines for applications for 
Fall 2021, now is the time to do so. Send the information to graddocs@uccs.edu and we will get that 
done for you. 
 

 COVID-19 and graduate education 
o Graduate students should not come to campus; alternative remote research tasks should be 

considered (e.g., literature reviews, manuscript submissions, data analyses, generating posters or 
graphics). Graduate students who have access to critical research spaces approved by AVC Smith 
should only access the space if the faculty researcher is unavailable, and even then, only voluntarily. 
Student health and safety is of utmost concern. See announcement from Dr. Smith   

o Student Mentoring: You should arrange video conference calls, phone calls, or other means of 
communication to sustain graduate student mentoring. It is important to maintain contact with 
students. Clarify and update any expectations that you have for them while working remotely.   

o Capstone/thesis/dissertation defenses/presentations Student defenses can be handled by electronic 
means (use conferencing tools such as Zoom, WebEx, Microsoft Teams, Collaborations within 
CANVAS). You can consider changing strategy to using a written format for defenses (e.g., have 
faculty submit questions and students provide a written response; students video-record their 
defense and send to committee members for evaluation if an oral component is important). Defense 
committees with external members must allow for electronic participation. YOU DO NOT NEED 
TO SEND THE GRADUATE SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS. 

o Internships/practicum/clinical placements: Please consider how these need to be adjusted to meet 
the new environment. These may depend on each accrediting organization’s rules. Encourage those 
organizations to focus on competency assessment. Consider simulations, telehealth, teleeducation, 
etc. Let us know if there is something we can do to help with graduation rules as you figure out 



what can be done within your discipline. 
o Graduation Deadlines: The Graduate School has adjusted deadlines to be as late as possible within 

the registrar’s requirements. If the registrar’s dates change we will modify some more. Always look 
to website for most recent dates. We will need to determine a process for getting hard copies of the 
thesis/dissertation needed for the library and for student’s personal copies. This will be provided on 
website and sent to you and graduating students with thesis/dissertation requirement. 

 Last Day for Final Thesis/Dissertation Defense April 30 (not April 17) 
 Thesis/Dissertation to the Graduate School May 29 (not May 14) 
 Program approved candidacy forms due to Graduate School June 1 (not May 22) 
 Program Department Confirmed Lists due to Graduate School (June 1 (not May 22) 

o Summer Registration for those who unexpectedly do not defend Spring 2019. There is a graduate 
school rule that students must be registered the semester they defend. If students were registered 
Spring 2020 and were expected to graduate (turned in graduation paperwork) but their defense got 
delayed, they will not need to register Summer session to meet this requirement. Contact us with 
concerns when that time comes. 

o Commencement will not be in person on May 15. Stay tuned for details on virtual or postponed 
commencement. Consider ways that you can celebrate this milestone with your students. If you 
have ideas for virtual or small group hooding ceremonies, let me know.  

 
Announcements 

 Spring 2020 GEC Meetings (10:00-11:30; virtual): We will have GEC meetings if needed to approve 
program changes or if discussion is needed for ongoing issues related to COVID-18.  

o April 10, May 8 
 14-Day Writing Challenge running from March 23rd – April 5th. Open to Faculty and Graduate Students. 

Register by March 19th on the NCFDD website.  
 Graduate Appreciation Week activities (April 6 – 10) are canceled. 
 Graduate Research Showcase is canceled. We are exploring other ways to highlight graduate student 

research activities. If you have ideas, let us know.  
 
Campus information about COVID-19 can be found at https://covid19.uccs.edu/ 
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